
 Wakulla Springs 

Alliance 
 

 

April 19, 2022 

Mr. David Edwards 

Wakulla County Administrator 

3093 Crawfordville Hwy 

Crawfordville, FL 32327. 

Dear Mr. Edwards: 

The Wakulla Springs Alliance Board is encouraged by Wakulla County’s 

initiative to investigate means to address protecting the Wakulla Springs cave 

system through amending the county’s Springs Protection Ordinance. We urge 

you to provide opportunities for stakeholders such as the Alliance, Friends of 

Wakulla Springs, Clean Water Wakulla, and others to participate in discussions 

of possible approaches.  

We look forward to hearing from you. Thanks for your continuing efforts to 

protect and restore Wakulla Springs. 

Sincerely, 

 
Robert E. Deyle,  

Vice Chair 

cc: Commissioner Chuck Hess  

Commissioner Mike Kemp 

Commissioner Randy Merritt 

Commissioner Quincee Messersmith 

Commissioner Ralph Thomas 

Julie Harrington, Friends of Wakulla Springs 

Sue Damon, Clean Water Wakulla 

 

 

Board of Directors  
 

Albert Gregory, Chair 
Retired, Department of 
Environmental Protection 
 

Robert Deyle, Vice Chair 
Professor Emeritus, FSU 
 

Jim Davis, Treasurer 
Retired Exec Director, 
Sustainable Tallahassee 
 

Tom Taylor, Secretary 
FSU Adjunct Faculty 
and Private Consultant  
 

Gail Fishman 
Writer 
 
Rob Gelhardt 
Gelhardt Graphics 
 

Andreas Hagberg 
Global Underwater 
Explorers 
 
Cal Jamison 
Wakulla Soil & Water 
Conservation District 
 
Howard Kessler, M.D. 
Physicians for Social 
Responsibility Florida 
 
Michael Keys 
Wildlife Biologist 
 
Debbie Lightsey 
Former Tallahassee 
City Commissioner 
 
Brian Lupiani 
Springs Research 
Volunteer 
 
J. Terry Ryan 
Tallahassee Sewage & 
Wakulla Basin Advocacy 
 

Lindsay Stevens, AICP, 
Esq. 
 
Rob Williams 
Apalachee Audubon 

 

“Protecting and restoring water quality, spring flow and ecological health of Wakulla Spring” 


